
1 June 2022
Excellency,

Further to my letters dated 19 and 26 May 2022 regarding the silence procedure on the
proposed list of relevant non-governmental organizations, civil society organizations, academic
institutions and the private sector which had applied to participate in the high-level meeting on
improving global road safety, including its panel discussions, I have the honor to inform you
that the silence procedure passed successfully and I received no objections to the list.

In this regard and pursuant to operative paragraph 11 of General Assembly resolution 75/308,
I will submit a draft decision containing the above-mentioned list as its annex, for a final
decision by the Assembly on participation in the high-level meeting. The Assembly will consider
the draft decision, to be issued as A/76/L.61, at the plenary meeting to be held on Tuesday, 7
June 2022, at 3 p.m., in the General Assembly Hall (The full programme for the meeting will be
published in the Journal of the United Nations).

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest considerations.

Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives and
Permanent Observers to the United Nations
New York


